Rafi Miah

From: Edward Stanford_

Sent: 16 February 2022 18:30

To: Planning Planning

Cc: info@heathandhapstead.org.uk

Subject: Murphy's Yard Development - Application No. 2021/3225/P

We object to the planning proposal.

Fundamentally, we object to any large scale building of dwelling houses in
London. London dominates all other cities in the UK. There is a demand for
housing in London, due to permission given to construct large scale office
blocks, and many seek employment in such office blocks. It damages the
environment for the many who live in and work in London.

Regarding the details of the proposal, we note that a principally commercial
area would be replaced with a large area of high density housing. The present
commercial area serves a need of the existing city, is of low profile and is of low
density. If the present commercial area is replaced with housing, other areas
will have to be developed to provide what the present area provides.

Regarding the details of the proposal, the area itself would be damaged by the
large number of very high blocks and the great increase of motor traffic in the
area, with no benefit to those living in this or any part of London, and in this
part of London, there would be a significant increase in pollution. There would
be more street crime. For those living in this part of London, the construction
of so many tower blocks would significantly impair the view from the top of
Parliament Hill, a popular viewing platform.

Edward and Angela Lyndon-Stanford
2 Tanza Road, London NW3 2UB



